
City of Weston 
S E P T E M B E R  2 0 1 8  

City Council 
 

Jennifer Spurgeon, Mayor 
     Liaison: City Hall 
 

Tim Crampton, Councilor 
          Council President 
          Liaison:  WCDC, Historic Landmarks 
 

Jessica Aldrich , Councilor 
            Liaison: Planning Commission  
 

Rick Stephens, Councilor 
      Liaison: Umatilla County Sheriff’s Dept. 
 
Duane Thul,  Councilor 
              Public Works, Library 

 

City Phone Numbers 

• City Hall: 541 566-3313  
• Hours 7:00am-5:30pm M=Thurs 
• Closed 11:00am-1:30pm Lunch 

 

Sheila Jasperson, City Recorder 
jaspersons@qwestoffice.net 
 
Library: 541-566-2378 
Police/Dispatch: 541 966-3651  
Public Works: 541-566-3976 

We’re online at: 
www.CityofWestonOregon.com 

 
“This institution is an equal opportunity 

provider and employer”   

City Hall: 541 566-3313    
 7:00am-5:30pm Monday—Thursday  

Closed 11:00am-1:30pm 

Closed on Fridays 

Mayor's Corner - September 2018 

 
September means cooler weather, shorter days, and 

SCHOOL! The School District's Bond work is finishing 

up, and construction crews are being replaced with 

school buses, parent drop-off and more walking kids. 
There have been changes to traffic patterns and bus 

routes, so please be cautious! 

 
Thank you to the individuals who chose to put their 

names on the ballot and run for City Council! I appreci-

ate your willingness to participate in the electoral pro-

cess as well as join us as part of the Council. 
 

Through proceeds from Certified Local Government 

and Wildhorse Grants, the City was able to repair and 
secure its section of wall along the vacant lot on Main 

Street. Unfortunately, proceeds did not include a smooth 

finished surface. Rest assured, the wall is stable, secure, 

and protected against the elements. The City will be ex-
ploring other grant opportunities to finish the surface for 

a better look. Thanks to CLG and Wildhorse for their 

grant opportunities! 
 

You could live anywhere, you've chosen to live here. 

Thanks for continuing to help make Weston a great 

place to live! 
 

Jennifer McClure Spurgeon 

City Hall will be closed from Tues 9/18  at 12pm through 

Friday 9/21. Re-opening 9/21. City Recorder attending 

offsite annual training.  



 



Weston and Athena hosted a workshop a week ago.  It 

was sponsored by the State Social Security Administration 

and the Oregon Department of Revenue. We had a full 
house. The class was described as: Employer training 

events which cover the new Statewide Transit Tax; Em-

ployer Classification; Wage Garnishments; and Oregon 

Department of Revenue’s Revenue on 

There was a city employee and council bar-b-que held last 

week. Duane and Nola Thul hosted it and everyone had  a 

great time despite mother nature acting up!  
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 August 2018 Newsletter 

Board of Directors held the regular monthly meeting at the District office on August 16, 2018.  

The minutes from the July 26, 2018 meeting were approved.  The July 2018 Treasurer’s Report 

was accepted, and the August 2018 bills were approved for payment. 

The District has posted the job listing for Administrator/Paramedic and there are four candi-

dates. 

Administrator Rost will set up an interview schedule as soon as possible. 

The District has purchased two new Zoll heart monitors and has grants out to obtain other need-

ed equipment.  If you are downtown after dark you will have noticed our building sign is work-

ing.  Within the next few days, Creative Signs will replace the old name panels with new ones.  

We are also having new lettering on our office doors. 

Jeremy Lasater, position #5, submitted his letter of resignation to the Board on July 26, 2018 and 

it was accepted.  There is a position open on the Board and if you are interested in serving, 

please send a letter of interest to the District.  The Board meets once a month with special 

meeting or work session occasionally. The Board is looking to purchase a new ambulance and 

do some building upgrades soon.  

As of August 21, 2018, we have received 164 calls for service.  With school starting soon, please 

be extra careful as you drive-watch out for youngsters going to and from school.  Also, as the 

road work is being done on Highway #11, please drive slowly through road construction zones.  

The next meeting is set for September 19, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 

Meetings held at the Memorial Hall unless otherwise noted.  

     Library Board September 4 at 5:30pm (Library) 

     Planning Commission September 5 at 7:00pm 

     Lions Club September 6 at 7:00pm 

     Cemetery September 11 at 6:30pm 

     City Council September 12 at 6:00pm 

     Lions Club September 20 at 7:00pm 

      Historic Landmarks August 21 at 6:00pm 

     WCDC September 25 at 7:00pm 

  

City Hall will be closed from Tues 9/18 @ 12pm through Friday 9/21. Re-opening 9/21. City Re-

corder attending offsite annual training.  

Memorial Hall Board Meetings have been changed to the 3rd Thursday of each month at 

6:30pm. September meeting is cancelled.  Meetings are open to the public. 

Monthly Meetings 
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ATTENTION!!!   Umatilla Alerts 
 

Sign up to receive emergen-

cy alerts and severe weather 

warnings that could directly 

impact you and your family. 

With AlertSense, you can receive life-saving 

emergency alerts from public safety agencies, 

advanced warning of severe weather and com-

munity notifications that impact you and your 
family. To receive emergency messaging on a 

smartphone or by email: 

B Go to the Umatilla County homepage on the 
internet at: http://www.co.umatilla.or.us/ 

B Click on the AlertSense Icon on the Top 
Right of the Banner  

B Click on the Green “Sign Up” tab 

B Scroll down and enter the necessary infor-
mation 

B Be sure to check the “agree to terms” and “I 
am not a robot” boxes then “sign me up” 

B Once completed, you can proceed to the 
GOOGLE PLAY or APP STORE to download the 

app for your device if you chose to use that 

feature for receiving. 

Weston Public Library 

These theme backpacks are available for 

checkout. They contain books and objects relat-

ing to these subjects: Space, Birds, Dinosaurs, 

Bugs, and ABCs. Perfect for daycare and pre-

schools, families, and hot summer days!  

East Umatilla County Ambulance Area Health District is having a work 
session and YOU are invited to attend. 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 30TH, 2018 FROM 1:00PM TO 3:00PM 

This time will be used to discuss thoughts and ideas for community outreach and to get an idea 

of what our tax payers would like to see moving forward with the district! We VALUE your time, 

thoughts, opinions and ideas, and are very much looking forward to seeing you at this work 
session. PLEASE join us in creating a community-oriented ambulance district, meet some of the 

staff, board members and volunteers, and have your voice heard! 

431 East Main Street, Athena, OR 97813 

City of Weston 

WORK  

SESSION 
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Tollgate Trail Finders Snowmobile Club 

Hey Tollgate Peeps, we need your help. Saturday, 

September 29th is when we plan to cut, split and 

stack the firewood at the Chapman Bone Springs 

Warming Shelter.  

 

If you use the shelter, even if you aren't a TTF mem-

ber, we 

could use 

the help. 
Bring chain-

saws, log 

splitters 

and help-

ers!!  

 
Rumors 

about a 

BBQ after-

wards. 

Spread the 

word!  

 

Umatilla County, in partnership with the City 

of Pendleton, is very excited to announce 

that we have received a grant from the De-
partment of Environmental Health (DEQ) to 

host a Household Hazardous Waste Collec-

tion Event for the entire county! This event 

will take place on Saturday, September 

22, 2018 from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. at the Pend-

leton Convention Center. Stay tuned for 

more important details in the weeks to 

come!! 

https://www.facebook.com/2018HHW 



Umatilla County Pioneers 
Seeking Photographs 

Do you have photographs of past 
Pioneer Queens or Grand Mar-
shals?  Photographs of past pa-
rades?  Someone is looking for 
photos of the 1973 parade with 

the float for Pioneer Queen Ruby Collins.  Wasco 
County Pioneer Association would like to have photo-
graphs for the website to add to the history of the or-
ganization. We’re also looking for biographies for 
many of the past Queens and Grand Marshals. Check 
the website to see what we have so far:  
www.UmatillaCountyPioneers Association.com   

If you scan photos, please scan them at least at 300 dpi 
and email them to Trish Neal at 
TrishaNeal@hotmail.com   Don’t have a scanner?  
Please let Trish know and arrangements can be made 
so that the photos never have to leave Weston.  
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Local Links 
Weston-McEwen High School: http://wmhs.athwest.k12.or.us 

Athena-Weston School District: http://www.athwest.k12.or.us 

Weston Middle School:  http://wms.athwest.k12.or.us/ 
Athena Elementary School: http://aes.athwest.k12.or.us/ 
Weston Community Development: www.WestonCommunityDevelopment.com 

Weston Historic Landmarks Commission: www.WestonHistoricLandmarks.com 

Weston Parks and Recreation Commission: www.WestonParksandRec.com 

Weston Public Library:  www.WestonPublicLibrary.com 

Weston Chamber of Commerce: www.WestonChamberofCommerce.com 

Historic Weston Oregon: www.HistoricWestonOregon.com/ 

The Food Pantry is located at the 

Franklin Street door of City Hall. The Weston 
Food Pantry will distribute food each month on the 

Saturday after the 
3rd Friday between 
10:00a.m. and 11:00 
a.m. Citizens from 
Weston, Athena, Ad-
ams, and the sur-
rounding area are 
welcome. Please 
bring your own bags 

or box. Don’t be late. We must close on time. 
Contact person: Greg Phillips 503-880-6360 
(Supported by CAPECO)  

———————- 

The Weston Food Pantry is open each month on the 
Saturday after the 3rd Friday.  They have wonderful 
food supplies for folks in need.  BUT, paper products 
are not part of what they provide.  So, 
the Weston-McEwen Lions Club 
gathers paper towels and toilet paper 
to be part of the offerings.  You can 
help!!  There are boxes for your pa-
per donations in the US Bank in 
Athena and in the Weston City Hall.  
We appreciate your help. 

Attention Weston Senior Citizens! 

The Senior Menu for Weston 

and Milton-Freewater is 

posted on Community of 

Weston’s Facebook page, the 

city’s newsletter, and at 

www.WestonOregon.com 

under the “Senior Citizen” 

tab. 

 

Be sure to “Like” the  
Community of Weston  

Facebook page.   
Keep up to date on what’s hap-
pening, important notices, etc.  
This Facebook page is intended 
to supplement the City of Wes-
ton’s website and the communi-

ty website, WestonOregon.com   You may post items 
to this page, too!  

Be sure to invite your friends and family to “Like” 
the page, too. 

https://www.facebook.com/CommunityofWestonOregon  
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